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Spirits reaction to resignation of public health groups from the European Alcohol and Health Forum
Brussels, 3 June 2015:  spiritsEUROPE regrets that a number of health NGOs are withdrawing from the European Alcohol and Health Forum (Forum).  The Forum was created in 2007, … to provide a common platform for all interested stakeholders at EU level that pledge to step up actions relevant to reducing alcohol-related harm.  Paul Skehan, spiritsEUROPE Director General, commented: “Dialogue with those who have different views is never easy; but we think that dialogue is worth continuing, particularly if, as in the case of the Forum, it is based on real actions on the ground.
“While we fully agree with the public health groups that alcohol related harms must be addressed in a serious, comprehensive manner at EU and national levels, we do not share the NGOs’ opinion that the idea of reducing those harms as part of a wider plan addressing non-communicable diseases is necessarily a bad thing.  Without any details yet published by Commissioner Andriukaitis, it seems very premature to already dismiss such a strategy.  We have constantly called for a more holistic approach to addressing alcohol harm”.

“Nor do we accept the NGO claim that the Forum lacks efficacy.  The EU Strategy, including the Forum, was positively evaluated by external consultants to the Commission.  Bizarrely, several of Eurocare’s members already resigned in November 2013 following that positive evaluation.
“Our commitments remain:  spirits producers will continue to work on meaningful actions to reduce alcohol related harm, with the Commission, Member States, enforcement authorities, community groups, health-related organisations and partners down the value chain, indeed - anyone - who shares our commitment to change social norms for the better.”
Since the inception of the Forum, the spirits sector has supported 374 targeted initiatives across Europe, 146 of which are still ongoing.  Each of these is reported on publicly on drinksinitiatives.eu, measured and compiled in a report to the Forum, measured and evaluated by independent consultants.  These range from better consumer information on responsible drinking guidelines for adults, awareness campaigns to help reduce specific risk activities such as drink driving or drinking when pregnant, fostering better enforcement of legal purchase age regulation down the value chain, and helping fund the development by external third parties of support material to give teachers and parents the tools to help them have a meaningful conversation with minors, the single unequivocal message being “ zero alcohol before 18”.
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Notes to Editors
spiritsEUROPE is the representative body for the spirits industry at European level comprising 32 associations and 8 multinationals.  (Read more) 
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